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Chair Golden and Members of the Committee, 

 

I respectfully ask that you vote in favor of 85-1 and against 85-3. I care very much 

about the environment and our community. 

I have smelled these chicken barns in California when I was stationed there in the Air 

Force. This is not a good idea to have these butted up right next to the properties 

next door.  Especially not next to the beautiful old Jordan Church and School. I live 

downstream on Thomas Creek and my nieces and nephews play in its clean 

unadulterated water. I am well aware of how the poultry industry likes to come in 

unannounced and take advantage of outdated laws in areas naive to their ways. 

That's why I am not in favor of 85-3 as I believe it won't protect us from the poultry 

industry building to tier one and waiting it out and then building to tier two. We need 

to take lessons from other states and save our own. I appreciate all the hard work 

you do for our state. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brian F Tillinghast 


